
Notice to discontinue all fees and charges exemptions under COVID-

19 Financial Relief Measures 

 

With effect from 01 January 2023, Bank of China (Hong Kong) Limited, Brunei Branch 

will discontinue all fees and charges exemptions under COVID-19 Financial Relief 

Measures. The discontinued relief measures are as following: 

 

• Exemption of all bank fees and charges, related to trade and payment transactions; 

• Exemption of online local interbank transfer fees and charges.  

 

For any enquiries, please feel free to contact our customer service hotline at +673 

2459888. 

 

 

 

 

 


